

Village of Att CITY OF PORT MOO

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

November 3, 2017

RECEIVED

NOV 17 2017

Mayor and Council Village of Anmore 2697 Sunnyside Road Anmore, BC, V3H 5G9

To Mayor and Council,

RE: Anmore Green Estates Request for Sewage Services

On September 20, 2017 Port Moody City Council received a letter from the owners and developer of Anmore Green Estates seeking to secure a private sewerage connection the GVS&DD System through the City of Port Moody. This letter was discussed in a closed Council meeting on October 24, 2017 where the City of Port Moody Council passed the following resolutions:

Moved, seconded, and CARRIED

THAT the City of Port Moody restate its standing position of allowing Anmore Green Estates to connect to the Port Moody Sewer System at Anmore Green Estates' own cost.

Moved, seconded, and CARRIED

THAT the Village of Anmore be requested to indicate their interest in having Anmore Green Estates become part of the City of Port Moody through a municipal boundary change.

As you are aware, Anmore Green Estates, or at least one of the owners, has been making many comments about the functionality of the existing septic field and allegations that it is unsafe. As far as we are aware, all of our inspections and reports from other agencies does not substantiate the claims that are being made and there is no existing safety issue.

We do, as we have said in the past, think that the best solution for the future of Anmore Green would be to have them connected to the municipal sewer system, which we are willing to facilitate as long as it is not at the expense of Port Moody taxpayers. While we believe the existing system on Heritage Mountain is under capacity and this connection could be made, we would require confirmation of the engineering, detailed design and engineering reports on the cost and requirements to complete the connection.

We are under the impression that this cannot happen without the Village joining the GVS&DD and the sewerage area boundary being extended to include Anmore Green Estates. It would appear as if GVS&DD is willing to support the extension with conditions, but we understand Anmore is unwilling to move to join the GVS&DD.

The alternative, as we are led to believe, would be to redraw the municipal boundaries to move Anmore Green Estates into the City of Port Moody. We have not given any consideration of the costs or implications of such a change, but our Council has asked that we reach out to see if the Village has any interest in such. We don't want to confuse this with any request from Port Moody to initiate such a process but to support Anmore should you be interested.

Of course we have no interest in inserting ourselves into local land use policy decisions of the Village of Anmore, but do offer any assistance that may help with your decision making process. We hope that you accept both of the motions above as expressions of support for Anmore, and we are not in any way pursuing any actions other than initiating this discussion with you. We are concerned at any inference to unsafe conditions and want to ensure, with you, that neither the City nor the Village are exposed to any liability, or risk.

Please advise me at your earliest opportunity if you are interested in pursuing this matter further through either having Anmore join the GVS&DD or through an amendment to the municipal boundary. I can be reached by phone at 604 469-4515 or by email mclay@portmoody.ca.

Regards,

Mike Clay Mayor